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January 31, 2024 
 
Jennifer Adams, County Clerk 
County of Wellington 
74 Woolwich St. 
Guelph, ON N1H 3T9 
 
Sent by email: jennifera@wellington.ca  
 
Dear Jennifer Adams, 
 

Re: Transportation bypass around Fergus 
 
Please be advised the Council of the Township of Centre Wellington at their meeting held 
January 29, 2024, passed the following resolution with respect to the above noted matter: 
 
WHEREAS the Council of the Township of Centre Wellington recognizes the urgent need for a 
transportation bypass around Fergus; 
 
THAT the Council of the Township of Centre Wellington resolves that the second bypass option 
identified in the Township’s 2019 Transportation Master Plan (p. 74) that would see a new 
bridge constructed at County Road 29 and crossing to land that is immediately adjacent to the 
Pierpoint Fly Fishing Nature Reserve is no longer a viable option; 
 
AND THAT Council directs staff to refer to this resolution in future transportation planning 
discussions with Wellington County and the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario;   
 
AND THAT this resolution be circulated to the staff and Council of Wellington County.  
 
Should you have any questions or require anything further, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Kerri O’Kane  
Manager of Legislative Services & Municipal Clerk 
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